

CAPITAL AMBITION WORKFORCE INTELLIGENCE GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING 21  JANUARY 2009
IN ATTENDANCE
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Westminster
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from:

Emma Downie (Bromley), Amanda McClelland (Kensington & Chelsea), Jane Price (Kensington & Chelsea), David Ward (Kingston), Rebecca Sansom (Lewisham), Jonathan Bullard (Richmond) Neil Bowles (Southwark), Tony Rumph (Wandsworth)
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – JULY 2008 

Agreed

MATTERS ARISING

Paul Warren to contact and chase CIPD on their project which looks at sustainable high performance in an organisation and how to measure it.  

MICROSOFT EXCEL WORKFORCE SPREADSHEETS DEVELOPED BY HARINGEY
Negotiations are continuing around Capital Ambition purchasing this application for all boroughs; it is hoped that it will be launched at the next meeting on 22 April 2009.

WORKFORCE DATAMART FOR LONDON
Steve Key (Merton) discussed the following:
· Six boroughs are currently involved in the project: Haringey, Kensington & Chelsea, Kingston, Merton, Waltham Forest and Sutton; more volunteers are sought. Data for all six have been entered and basic reports are being produced.
· The original guidance, around the collection of data, is in the process of being updated and expanded.
· Currently Cognos Transformer and PowerPlay is being used to analyse and report the data.
· Next issue is what reporting tools/software should be used as well as hosting options.

· Steve has presented the Datamart to the Pay and Employee Relations Forum, which went well, and will repeat the presentation at the next Heads of HR.
· The main risks to the project are time/resources, technology (external support probably needed around web hosting and web based reporting) and data protection.
LONDON COUNCILS RESEARCH REPORT
A written report had been circulated prior to the meeting.  

The following issues were discussed:
· The effect of the current economic climate on turnover rates- redundancies and voluntary turnover.
HUMAN CAPITAL METRICS BENCHMARKING EXERCISE

Paul Warren apologised to the group for the delays that have occurred with this exercise; the statistics for the 12 months to June 2008 will be sent out shortly as well as questionnaires for the collection of two lots of data – 12 months to September 2008 and 12 months to December 2008.
WORKFORCE PLANNING
Peter Thomas informed the group that the scope of the work is currently being agreed but is likely to include the  competencies for workforce planners, how to engage senior line managers in the process, exemplar projects based on a workforce planning model, a forum to exchange ideas (including expert input), workshops and briefings. 
PRESENTATION – CHILDREN’S WORKFORCE DATA STANDARDS – DEPARTMENT FOR CHILDREN, SCHOOLS AND FAMILIES (DCSF)
Gerard Doyle and Steve Ward gave a presentation the DCSF’s project to standardise data collection and standards for children’s workforce data and attempt to lessen the burden for local authorities and partner organisations.
GOV X CHANGE – COMMUNITY OF PRACTICE
Members were encouraged to use this Community of Practice.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the group will be held on Wednesday 22 April 2009 at the London Councils offices, starting at 10.00 a.m.









